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Askin, Tim

From: Noel Coronel <nycoronel@yahoo.com>
Sent: Monday, April 26, 2021 7:14 AM
To: Askin, Tim
Subject: Re: Historic Preservation
Attachments: CA 001.jpg; CA 002.jpg; CA 001.jpg

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed

 
 
On Tuesday, April 20, 2021, 10:13:21 AM CDT, Askin, Tim <tim.askin@milwaukee.gov> wrote:  
 
 

Thank you for your application. We do not permit chain link fences and we strongly discourage front yard 
fences. It is generally best to have the fence no farther forward than the front wall of the house on the grand 
boulevards like Sherman. See the attachment.  

  

Masonry work, such as the porch repairs can be eligible for a 25% tax credit, if you spend at least $10,000 
over 5 years on work directly affecting the house. Fencing is considered landscaping and is not eligible for the 
tax credit.  

  

Tim Askin, Senior Planner 

Historic Preservation Commission 

City of Milwaukee 

414-286-5712 

Tim.Askin@Milwaukee.gov 

  

From: Noel Coronel [mailto:nycoronel@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Monday, April 12, 2021 8:38 AM 
To: Askin, Tim 
Subject: Re: Historic Preservation 

  

Requesting Certificate of Appropriateness 

  

On Thursday, March 25, 2021, 02:10:53 PM CDT, Askin, Tim <tim.askin@milwaukee.gov> wrote:  



2

  

  

Fencing is still allowed and encouraged. The historic designation primarily limits the options of materials and front yard fencing is 
typically discouraged and chain link is not allowed. Requirements and the application form are attached. 

  

Tim Askin, Senior Planner 

Historic Preservation Commission 

City of Milwaukee 

414-286-5712 

Tim.Askin@Milwaukee.gov 

  

From: Noel Coronel <nycoronel@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, March 24, 2021 9:00 PM 
To: Askin, Tim <Tim.Askin@milwaukee.gov> 
Subject: Historic Preservation 

  

Mr. Askin: 

The City of Milwaukee says my house is "designated as Historic", which I'm just learning being it so.  I think they do that just to make 
it harder to grant me a fencing permit.  Would you issue me a "certificate of appropriateness" as they want me to get? 

NOEL CORONEL 

The City of Milwaukee is subject to Wisconsin Statutes related to public records. Unless otherwise exempted from the public records 
law, senders and receivers of City of Milwaukee e-mail should presume that e-mail is subject to release upon request, and is subject to 
state records retention requirements. See City of Milwaukee full e-mail disclaimer at www.milwaukee.gov/email_disclaimer  


